
30th December 2020 

Dear Parents/Carers 

I hope you are enjoying a quiet and restful Christmas. 

Following the Secretary of State’s announcement this afternoon remote learning will begin for all 
Year groups online on Tuesday 5th January. The exception to this will be students of key workers 
and vulnerable students who will be able to be in school.  

The timings of the day will be:  
Registration 8.35-8.50 
Period 1       8.55- 9.40 [followed by a 10 min break] 
Period 2       9.50- 10.30 
Break          10.30- 10.55 
Period 3      10.55- 11.40 [followed by a 10 min break] 
Period 4      11.50 -12.40 
Lunch          12.40-1.25 
Period 5      1.25- 2.10  [followed by a 10 min break] 
Period 6      2.20-3.10 

Students are expected to be in full school uniform. 

The school’s testing strategy is beginning to take shape. Please can you reply as soon as 
possible regarding consent for testing. Our timetable for testing will be shared with you next 
week.  

Thank you to parents who have volunteered. If you still wish to volunteer to support the testing 
please email enquiries@ursulinehigh.merton.sch.uk 

Year 11 and Year 13 will return to school on Monday 11th January.  

Years 7/8/9/10/12 are due to return on Monday 18th January. Further details will follow on testing 
and timings of return to school.  

Thank you for your on-going support. 

Yours sincerely 

 
Ms Waters 
Headteacher
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